
 

 
 
 
ESV ref: CM-7991 
Your ref: UE PL 0009 
 
9 August 2019 
 
 
Mr Mark Clarke 
General Manager Electricity Networks 
United Energy Distribution Pty Ltd  
PO Box 449  
MOUNT WAVERLEY VIC 3149 
 
 
Dear Mr Clarke 
 
ACCEPTANCE OF BUSHFIRE MITIGATION PLAN 2019-2023 
 
Energy Safe Victoria (ESV) has completed its review of the designated key items in the United 
Energy Distribution Pty Ltd Bushfire Mitigation Plan 2019-2023 (Ver. 1), which was received at 
its office on 4 July 2019. 
 
I am pleased to advise that the plan has been accepted by ESV. 
 
This means that ESV is satisfied the submitted management plan meets the acceptance 
criteria adopted for the 2018-2019 year, and is deemed to satisfy the requirements of Section 
113A of the Electricity Safety Act 1998 (ESA) version 071 incorporating amendments as at 
29 June 2015, and the prescribed particulars in regulation 7 of the Electricity Safety (Bushfire 
Mitigation) Regulations 2013 (Regulations) version 004 incorporating amendments as at 
1 May 2016. 
 
Please note that plan acceptance does NOT: 

 assess or endorse progress currently being made in implementing the plan and any 
other associated bushfire mitigation activities, or 

 indicate that ESV considers full implementation of the plan will guarantee total fire 
preparedness throughout the fire season, nor the total prevention of bushfires. 

 
Thank you for your efforts to comply with the electricity safety legislation and reduce bushfire 
risk.  
 
Should you have any queries in regard to this matter, please contact Gavin Jackson, Team 
Leader – Safety Systems Assurance, Regulatory Assurance on (03) 9203 9753. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Paul Fearon 
DIRECTOR OF ENERGY SAFETY 
  
 


